
N E W S L E T T E R  - 13 December 2018  

 

Principalõs Message 

Kawaha Point School  
 Phone: (07) 348 5864 

Fax: (07) 349 2581 

Email: office @kawaha-point.school.nz 

Web: www.kawaha-point.school.nz 

13 Dec  Designing the Learning 3 -5.30pm 

14 Dec  Picnic Day 

17 Dec  Monitors Certificate Assembly 11.30am  

18 Dec  Year 6 Graduation 5.30pm  

19 Dec  Final Assembly, Awards 11.00am 

20 Dec   Last Day of school (Finish 1pm)  

 

23 Jan   Office Reopens 9 -3am daily 

30 Jan   First day of School 2019  

  (powhiri 9.15am to welcome new students)  

 

Thank you to all families who have their accounts up to 

date. We have a lot of sports fees outstanding and these 

need to be paid urgently.  

Our bank account number is 03 0415 0446573 00  

Please see Janine in the office if you have a query  

regarding your account.  You are welcome to set up an au-

tomatic payment ready for next yearõs fees (use your 

family or childõs name as a reference) 

Next year our Activity/ Resource Fee will be $60 for the 

year (or $15.00 per term) and our donation will be $15.00 

for the year.  

SCHOOL FEES Whatõs on? 

Tena koutou katoa, nga mihi nui kia koutou katoa.                                                             

Greetings Parents, Whanau and Community Members. 

Last newsletter! 

With only 5 days of school left, this is the final newsletter 
for the year. It has been an amazing year of fun, challeng-
es and learning. Thank you to those that were able to 
make it to the Designing the Learning hui held over the 
last two evenings. This was a chance to discuss any as-
pect of the report you didnôt understand, find out a little 
more about your childôs learning and set some goals for 
2019. If you missed the opportunity, please do pop in and 
see your childôs teacher. A massive thank you to the team 
of parents that attended the series of meetings to design 
and review our report format. I would like to thank our 
community for their support of the school and your willing-
ness to help on camps, trips and other school activities. I 
also want to thank those parents who show a keen inter-
est in their childôs learning, ask questions, communicate 
with the teachers about the positive or negative things 
and support their children's growth towards becoming a 
happy, successful member of our society. Education is a 
collaborative venture and we couldnôt do it without you! 
Thank you also to our amazing staff (teachers, learning 
assistants, office staff, cleaners, caretakers) who go the 
extra mile for our students each day. They are a commit-
ted group who really do keep your childôs needs at the 
forefront of their minds. 

The last 5 days of school will include: 

Friday 14 December-        Team Fun day for most teams. 

Monday 17 December-     Monitors Certificate assembly 

Tuesday 18 December-     Year 6 graduation 5.30 - 7pm 
Wednesday 19 December-     Final assembly/ prize-giving 
11am. 

Thursday 20 December-     Last day of the year for stu-
dents with school finishing at the earlier time of 1pm. 

 

We strongly recommend that during the holiday period 
you insist your children turn off their digital devices/TV etc 
and they read or you read to/ with them every day for at 
least 15 minutes. Likewise, get them involved in a few 

responsibilities around the house and encourage them to 
take a few risks to learn something new or do something 
out of their comfort zone. If we stay in our comfort zones 
and never takes learning risks, we become reluctant to 
have a go at things we donôt already know and this stunts 
our learning. Likewise, we do not need to solve our chil-
drenôs every problem. Let them struggle with a few things- 
it will teach them perseverance among other skills. Like-
wise, if you can get your children out swimming and prac-
ticing or learning swimming skills, it may save their life one 
day! 

 

BYOD (Bring Your Own Device) 

Reminder that Year 5-6 students must bring their own 
Chromebook for 2019, with it optional for Year 4. We have 
selected Chromebooks as they are the devices that all the 
local intermediates insist on.  If you have any questions 
about any aspect of BYOC, please come and discuss 
these with me at your earliest convenience. 

 

2019 

The first day for students will be Wednesday 30 January 
2019 starting at 8.45am, with the office open the week 
before if you have any queries. The gala is being held on 
the 22nd of  February and I know several classes are hav-
ing sleepovers at school in the first few weeks.   
 

Sports uniform 

All things going well, we will have a new sports uniform for 
2019. The great news is that they will be available for sale 
so that your child can wear them during fitness and team 
sports, saving you the rental fee we currently charge. We 
will keep you posted as to when they are available but they 
look pretty snazzy (yes, that's old timer talk for cool). We 
will have an example available for viewing at the office in 
the new year. 

 

Have a safe and very happy holiday period! 

Andrew Sinclair. 
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Congratulations to the following students -  

30 Club - Ella Mead, Kardeiz McLellan, Maddox Dredge, William Te Kamu, Zuhayr Buksh, Nathan King,  

James Campion, Sukhraj Suddhan, Reon-Jay Onekawa Timothy, Belle deLore, Waitaha Winiata,  

Keilani Vietheer, Phoenix Waldron and Karla Crosbie  

50 Club - Aden Megchelse, Adele Harris, Aitu Niupalau, Domanii Taoho, Elijah Davies, Jade Hermansson, 

Khloe-Jay Tamihana, Mackenzie Hind, Charlotte McHale, Alan Su, Ava Apitai, Dre -Santos Leef,  

Grayson Ramsay, Kupenga Pokaitara, Tregin Sakeo, Roman Mead, Layton Waitoa, Kerri Ferguson,  

Miharo Harvey, Mason Keepa, Ollie James, Chase Jolley, Tyler Hermansson and Samuel Wilson  

75 Club - Riley Thompson, Cohen Cossey and  Dragon McLeod 
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Can we have back all Library 

books and readers please. 

There is a mountain of Lost Property in the 

piazza. Please check through for any items 

that belong to your child/ren and take home. 

Anything not collected by the end of term 

will be disposed of before the new year. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Please return all sports Uniforms to 

the office and any other loan uniform 

Next meeting Monday 17 December 

6.00pm. Please contact Dana if you are able 

to help thompsond@kawaha-point.school.nz  

We need -  

¶ Non- perishable food items  

¶ Sponsorship contacts for prizes  

¶ Activity Contacts eg pony rides, motor-

bikes etc  

¶ Your help 

 

Please HELP us! Without community support 

we will not be able to hold our Gala.  

Many hands make light workééé. 

 


